November 10, 2014

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor

1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mrs. Haley,

I respectfully request an appreciation letter from the Governor
be forwarded to the below address on the occasion of Chief
Machinist’s Mate (SS) Larry Richardson, Jr’s retirement
following twenty years of service in the United States Navy.

MMC (SS) Richardson Jr’s retirement is scheduled for 21 December
2014. Please forward the letter to arrive as soon as possible to
allow sufficient time. Any questions concerning this matter can

be directed to MM2 Nina Rivera, USN, Command Career Counselor,
at (360) 315-2008.

Request return correspondence be sent to:

COMMANDING OFFICER
NAVIMFAC PACNORWEST
ATTN CcCC

7000 FINBACK CIRCLE
SILVERDALE WA 98315-7000

Sincerely,

MM2 (SW/AW) Nina Rivera
Command Career Counselor



